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PRESS RELEASE 

DFMLP CONGRATULATES H. E. JOHN DRAMANI MAHAMA, PROFESSOR NAANA 

JANE OPOKU-AGYEMANG & THE NDC 

The Democratic Forum of Medical Laboratory Professionals (DFMLP) wishes to congratulate the 

President-elect, H. E. John Dramani Mahama, the Vice President-elect, Professor Naana Jane Opoku-

Agyemang, the National Chairman and all the National, Regional, Constituency and Branch 

executives of the National Democratic Congress (NDC) for the emphatic electoral victory for both 

the Presidential and Parliamentary elections held on the 7th of December, 2024. The history made by 

this electoral victory is not just in the number of Parliamentary seats won nor the votes difference 

between the NDC and the New Patriotic Party (NPP), but also the fact that Ghana has elected its first 

ever female Vice President.  

The confidence Ghanaians reposed in H. E. Mahama and the NDC is very massive and a testament 

of their trust in his ability to deal with the devastating challenges they are facing. The state of despair 

in the Country led to this democratic uprising which must not be taken for granted.  

DFMLP trust the person and leadership of H. E. John Dramani Mahama, Prof. Naana Jane Opoku 

Agyemang (the first female Vice Chancellor of a Public University in Ghana), Hon. Johnson Asiedu 

Nketiah and the entire leadership of the NDC party to deliver on the mandate, and meet the 

expectations of all well-meaning Ghanaians. We believe in the honesty and integrity of H. E. 

Mahama, and know that he will fulfil all his promises, to reset Ghana and make it prosperous and 

great. Promises such as the 24-hour economy, Operation Recover All Loot (ORAL), Free Primary 

Health Care, the establishment of the Medical Laboratory Science Council, National 

Apprenticeship Program and the improvement of infrastructure are high on the radar and must be 

achieved or implemented without delay. 

DFMLP calls on Ghanaians to remain calm and support the incoming government to make Ghana a 

better place for us all and future generations. 

Once again, we congratulate the incoming President and Vice President, all NDC Members of 

Parliament-elect and the entire NDC for the hard work and the well-deserving victory. 

  

Signed: 

Dr. Moses Kofi Woli (FWAPCMLS, MPH, MPHIL, PGDE, MLS (ASCPi)) 

(Secretary) 

0249702446 / 0208318406 

 

NOTE: DFMLP is a group of Medical Laboratory Science professionals in Ghana and abroad who 

believe in the policies and programs of the NDC. Members contribute to the intellectual discourse in 

shaping social democratic principles and the policies and programs of the NDC. DFMLP is affiliated 

to the NDC Professionals Forum (PROFORUM). 


